 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, September 27, 2022
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
September 27, 2022 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Michal F. Plant, and Commissioners Andre Sorrentino, Thomas Brown, and Thomas Collins.  Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright was also in attendance.  
Steve Mosca, of Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Inc. also was in attendance to speak on the LOSAP - Length of Service Award Program for the Huntington Fire District.  Steve spoke on the ups and downs of the market and where the District stands right now with the Fund.  
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.
· Request the Board approve the September Workshop/Early bills totaling $12,567.43.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the September Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Building & Grounds invoice:  

· Maccarone Plumbing in the amount of $4,910.03 for plumbing services for gear washer.

After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the expenditure of $4,910.03 to Maccarone Plumbing.  Motion unanimously carried.   

· Received a check in the amount of $484,850.00 from John Breslin, Attorney Trust Account for the sale of the property located at Oakwood Road, Huntington.  Purchaser was the Huntington Rural Cemetery.  Closing was on Thursday, September 22, 2022.  Deposited check into the General Fund Checking Account on Friday, September 23, 2022.

· Sold Property to The Huntington Rural Cemetery 

$500,000.00

· Timberpoint Realty (Real Estate Fee for John Breslin)        ($  15,000.00)

· Title Closing Fee to Tom Logalbo


           ($       150.00)
Total amount of check issued to the Huntington Fire District            $484,850.00

· Request the Board approve a Resolution to Transfer Funds in the amount of $484,850 from the General Fund Checking Account to the Capital Reserve Building & Grounds Account due to the sale of property on Oakwood Road, Huntington.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved a Resolution to Transfer Funds in the amount of $484,850 from the General Fund Checking Account to the Capital Reserve Building & Grounds Account due to the sale of property on Oakwood Road, Huntington. Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2022-41).
· Request the Board approve the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for Paul Smith effective November 1, 2022.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the LOSAP Monthly Accrued Benefit for Paul Smith.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve to hold the next regularly scheduled meeting for the Town of Huntington Fire Districts Officers Association on Thursday, October 20th at 7:30pm.  The Association sent an email to the Board requesting use of our meeting hall.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on Thursday, October 20th for the TOH Fire Districts Officers Association meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the 2023 Installation dinner at the Larkfield Manor on Saturday, April 1, 2023 at a cost of $115 per person.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the 2023 Installation dinner on Saturday, April 1, 2023 at a cost of $115 per person.  Three (3) quotes attached.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $500 to The Larkfield Manor for the deposit to hold the venue for the 2023 Installation dinner on April 1st.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $500 to The Larkfield Manor.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve to change the date for the Boy Scout Car Wash.  They are asking to move it to Saturday, October 22nd, with a rain date of Sunday, October 23rd.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the change in date of the Boy Scout Car Wash.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the use of 2-3-12 for Flag Arch at funeral for the Deer Park FD on 9/26/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of 2-3-12 for Flag Arch.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure not to exceed $500 for dry cleaning all spare uniforms.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure not to exceed $500 for dry cleaning all spare uniforms.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the attendance and use of a vehicle for training at the Nassau Fire Academy on Tuesday, September 27th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the attendance and use of a vehicle for training at the Nassau Fire Academy.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Executive Session

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board entered Executive Session to discuss the following item.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Car Accident involving Chiefs car on 9/16/22.  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board completed the Executive Session portion of the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.   
· Request the Board approve to hold a Special Meeting on Tuesday, October 4th @ 7pm.  After a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to hold a Special Meeting on Tuesday, October 4th at 7pm.  Motion unanimously carried. Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  

After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


